MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, February 4, 2010
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Glenda Armstrong, Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Christine Keller, Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Patrick Mickens, Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, Susan Hamilton, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Minutes of the January 7, 2010 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m.  The minutes of the January 7, 2010 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update from the Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking (II)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte reported on the February 1st meeting of the Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking, which met to develop recommendations to the JJAC concerning funding allocations for the 2010 Enforcing the Underage Drinking Laws (EUDL) Block Grants Program.  The Subcommittee heard updates on current activities from Rowena White and Caryn Kaufman from White Light Advertising on the underage drinking media campaign; John Suchy, Director of Liquor Control at the Department of Consumer Protection, on minors-in-stings operations; and Mary Kate Mason from the Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services (DMHAS) on DMHAS funding for community coalitions.  The Subcommittee recommended that funds should be eliminated for youth leadership training and be increased for compliance checks and the media campaign.
Action on the 2010 Enforcing the Underage Drinking Laws (EUDL) Block Grants Program (III)
The JJAC voted unanimously to allocate 2010 EUDL funds as follows.

$112,500 for compliance check operations to the Department of Consumer Protection
$62,500 for Youth in Compliance Checks (to be competitively bid)

$185,000 for Statewide Media Campaign (to be competitively bid)
Update on the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance (IV)
The Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance met on February 2nd for their mandatory technical assistance session on the School Attendance Program.  The meeting began with an update from White Light Advertising on the content and images for new Web pages on school attendance.  Then Ms. LaMotte and professors from the University of Connecticut Center for Applied Research in Human Development discussed evaluation issues for school attendance programs and provided technical assistance to school district grant writing teams.  It was highlighted to applicants that the quality of their proposed evaluations would be important in the grant review process for 2010/2011.
At the Consortium meeting MPR Associates, an educational research organization that has assisted the Consortium with data collection and use, shared a funding opportunity from Spencer Foundation.  This new initiative on Data Use and Educational Improvement seeks to support research examining the conditions, contexts, and underlying factors and processes that affect how educational agencies use data and information for improvement.  MPR Associates wants to partner with the Consortium to seek this research funding.  The research would involve identifying districts or schools exhibiting varying trends in attendance rates, and then interviewing key staff to determine what practices may be associated with these trends.  The Consortium members expressed interest in pursuing this funding opportunity.  The JJAC unanimously endorsed seeking additional funds for the Consortium as well.
Update from the Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice Data (V)
The Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice Data met on January 26th and agreed on the data collection form to look at data on raising the age of juvenile court jurisdiction by adding 16 year olds.  The group also reviewed Web pages from other states that showcase juvenile justice data.  The Subcommittee will meet again in April to consider a draft of information for the JJAC Web site that will be prepared by staff.  Details from that meeting will be provided at the May 6th JJAC meeting.
Action on the 2010 Juvenile Accountability Block Grants Program (VI)
The JJAC voted unanimously to allocate all the 2010 Juvenile Accountability Block (JAB) Grants Program funds to address disproportionate minority contact (DMC).
Other Business (VII)

Ms. LaMotte shared proposed language that would implement the JJAC’s DMC recommendations for legislative action—requiring a court order before police transport any juvenile to detention and mandating basic reporting on DMC by state juvenile justice agencies

The JJAC agreed to an RFQ process to identify a group to provide support for JJAC activities.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:38 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
PAGE  
2

